PASTOR'S REPORT TO THE DISTRICT SUPERINTENDENT

May 22, 1969

I.	BAPTISMS	
1.	Number of Infants baptized this year. 20	
2.	All others - children, youth, adults 6	
II.	MEMBERSHIP	
3.	Received this year on Confession of Faith or Restored	23
4.	Received this year from other United Meth. Churches	42
5.	Received from Other Denominations	19
6.	Removed by Charge Conference, action or withdrawn	5
7.	Removed by Transfer to other Methodist Churches	43
8.	Removed by Transfer to Other Denominations	16
9.	Removed by Death	21
10.	Total full membership	2 1970

This has been a good year in the life of Duke Memorial Church. This report will reflect some of our more significant achievements.

- 1. The Sanctuary building has been renovated at a total cost of \$300,000.00. Work on this phase of construction is expected to be completed shortly.
- 2. On Sunday, May 18, at a Church Conference the congregation ratified the action of the Administrative Board, giving approval to a \$300,000.00 project which will renovate the Sanctuary proper and authorize the purchase and installation of a new Holtkamp Organ. This project will greatly enhance the beauty of the Sanctuary and will afford much needed improvements. A Capital Funds Campaign directed by the National Division of the Board of Missions from September 11 to October 1.
- 3. This Church has completed its commitment to the College Capital Funds Campaign and has accepted a \$1,000.00 increase in World Service and Conference Benevolences in addition to a significant commitment to the Camps Crusade Fund.
- 4. The work of the Church School, Methodist Men, Women's Society of Christian Service, Methodist Youth Fellowship, Wesleyan Service Guild, Choirs all continues to make good progress.
- 5. Holy Communion is served at stated intervals throughout the year.
- 6. The Church has recently begun a 9:00 O'clock Service which will continue throughout the summer months.
- 7. Our offerings will enable us to meet all claims in full.